VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
August 4, 2025

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:	   
Mike Best 			          Elaine Fagan – Moore              Daniel Bey
Sandy Knott                                              Heather Kegg	               
Mel Rotroff 	 	 	          Gary Bias			List of signed in guests following
Amby Wallace 	 	 	          Dave Scott			   
Randy Kaehler                                          Officer Chuck Wirick, Officer Logan Brown
Pat Parish 			         Joe Ferryman, Josh Oakley		         
	
Minutes from last meeting stand as is.  Pat Parish made a motion to accept the minutes from 6/2/2025 and 6/16/2025, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Mike Best made a motion to pay the bills (6/2-8/3/2025), Mel Rotroff seconded. Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to accept the bank reconciliation for May 2025 and June 2025, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Pat Parish made a motion to accept the utility adjustments (5/15-6/15 and 6/17-7/17/2025), Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Officer Chuck Wirick reminded everyone that the “National Night Out” was the following evening 6:30-8:00.  He asked for Council’s approval for it to be held at the Lakeview Stokes Memorial Park.  Pat Parish made the motion to approve the event, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Officer Chuck Wirick told Council that 19 agencies from the county were going to attend.  He stated that the purpose of the event was to bridge the gap between communities and law enforcement, and that this was a national event.  He also updated Council that they had on 145 calls in July for the Village, and that the Chief was working with ODOT on some speed limit and street annexation issues/changes.
Gary Bias said that he issued 11 permits since the last meeting.  He noted that the Zoning Variance Board had met and approved one variance and that there were two more meetings for variance requests scheduled.  Gary Bias told Council that there was an app that transcribed recordings into documents that he would like to purchase for use at these meetings.  The cost is $99 per year.  Mel Rotroff made the motion to allow the purchase of the app, Mike best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Gary Bias told Council that he would be bringing Aaron Smith from the LUC to the September meeting to talk about Zoning involving RVs, Campers, and other issues.  After that meeting Gary Bias intends to start working on proposed changing to the Zoning Regulations for the Village.
Gary Bias informed Council that the clean up at 120 Market was not going well.  He said the owner was threatening to harm anyone that continued the clean-up.  Gary asked Council what they would like to do.  Officer Chuck Wirick said that the Village could proceed if they wanted to and they will deal with the threat.  Sandy Knott added that it would set a bad precedent if we stopped.  Gary Bias told everyone that he would work with Chief Michael Thompson and get things moving again.
Gary Bias said that he will be in charge of assigning new addresses if Council can send a letter giving him the authority.
Fire Chief Joe Ferryman told Council that they had 22 runs last month.  He noted that they had a few maintenance issues on trucks that were being taken care of.
Todd Bumgardner from the Logan County Solid Waste District officially announced the new location of the Recycling Center in Lakeview at 255 S Main Street.  He noted that the Rotary Club’s Water Machine would be at their new location as well.  He told council that Dave Scott and our team have been a lot of help.  He also told everyone that as funding became available, they would keep adding improvements and new services.  For example, paving and concrete.  He asked if anyone had any questions.  Dave Scott, Amby Wallace, and Mel Rotroff thanked him and the Logan County Solid Waste District for their help in the clean up of the tornado debris and the restoration of the park.  Todd Bumgardner added that in those few months that the area was in use for tornado debris in Lakeview, they took in more than all residential and commercial waste for all of Logan County in a normal year.  Mel Rotroff added that the new location was great because you could drive through.  Todd Bumgardner added that they would consider things like composting in the future.  He also noted that he, Dave Scott, and others were working on a possible site for yard waste, brush and debris.
Dave Scott told Council that he and Russells Point together had sent a letter to the LUC to show their agreement on the use of EDA funds.  He noted that CBDG projects will go through when the grant is open.
Dave Scott brought up the proposed no parking areas near the park. There was much discussion about the details including how large the no parking area would be, if it would be on one side of the street or both.  Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore said that she would like to see this decided and marked as soon as possible for safety.  It was decided that the Streets Committee would visit the site with Dave Scott and then bring information and recommendations to Council.  Pat Parish asked if we had any Park Entrance signs.  Dave Scott said no.  Pat Parish thought it might be a good idea.
Dave Scott updated Council that the contract between Russells Point and Lakeview for assistance with their water plant was ready to be signed.  He explained that Lakeview is currently overseeing their water plant while they have no Superintendent/Operator.  He said it was cleared with the EPA.  Mel Rotroff made a motion to sign the contract with Russells Point, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott noted that Midway Phase 1-2 Water Projects are going to bid with a bid opening in September.
Dave Scott asked for Council approval on putting electric service previously in the Village’s name into the new owner’s name.  Pat Parish made a motion to put electric service into the new owner’s name, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously. 
Heather Kegg told Council that she had placed a copy of the Mayor’s Court Fee Schedule that was in use by other Villages and recommended by Chief Michael Thompson.  She said if Council approves, she will have the Ordinance ready for the next Council Meeting.  Council asked Officer Chuck Wirick if the fees were standard, he said yes, they were on par or less that other local area.  Randy Kaehler asked if there would be additional court fees/municipal costs added to the total.  Officer Chuck Wirick answered that those costs were all built into the schedule already.  He also noted that if there were 2 or more charges there would only be 1 court cost added.  No contest and not guilty pleas will be transferred to Bellefontaine Municipal Court.  Only traffic violations with guilty please would be handled in Mayor’s Court.  Mike Best made a motion to approve the fee schedule, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Heather Kegg said that she wanted to thank Tom and Diana Seiler for helping the Village Weed and Litter Committee this Summer.  She noted that they had 1 parcel cleaned by the owner after receiving notice, 3 cleaned by Tom and the Village with 2 more on his list at the time to clean.  She also noted that several more were in the warning stages.  She stated that properties on the foreclosure list were slowing things down as they figured out exactly how to handle them.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore then provided the reading of the following Ordinances.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-20
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AGENCY AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE LOGAN COUNTY COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION AND THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Randy Kaehler made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-20 to pass as an emergency, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously. 
 Mel Rotroff made a motion to pass Ordinance No: 2025-20 as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-22
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING AND ACCEPTING A LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW AND THE LOGAN COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-22 to pass as an emergency, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Pat Parish made a motion to pass Resolution No: 2025-22, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-23 – 1ST reading
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING LAKEVIEW ORDINANCE NUMBER 00-20 TO INCLUDE RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES WITHIN THE BOUNDRIES OF THE EXISTING COMMUNITY REINVESTMENT AREA IN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW
Pat Parish made a motion to pass the 1st reading of Ordinance No: 2025-23, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Amby Wallace abstained; the rest of Council approved.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-24
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR TO ENTER INTO A LETTER OF INTENT BETWEEN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW AND HJC ENTERPRISES LLC AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Mel Rotroff made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-24 to pass as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Amby Wallace made a motion to pass Ordinance No: 2025-24 as an emergency, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore asked Council if anyone had anything to present.
Amby Wallace provided an update for the Parks Committee.  She told everyone that having officially named the old school park as Lakeview Stokes Memorial Park will open up more grants and funding opportunities.  She said that we would being offering memorial trees and benches soon.  Amby Wallace said that the ballfields and parking lots are finished and that the ballfield lights will be going in soon.  She said that Dave Scott is working with the insurance company to get a new concession stand, and that the parking posts will go in as soon as the VAC is repaired.  Mel Rotroff added that he had seen a building that Cridersville bought that was concrete and could be put together in one day.  He said it was a lot cheaper and might be a good option.  Amby Wallace noted that they have been and will continue to try to find grants and funding opportunities that the Village is eligible for.  Amby Wallace also requested a walkthrough in the near future with Dave Scott and Mel Rotroff to close the parks for the season.
Amby Wallace also told Council that she and Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore would being trying to make our current website better since we could not afford a new site this year.
Amby Wallace also requested a Finance Committee meeting soon to discuss budget.  Heather Kegg told her that normal budget meetings began in September and that she would let them know as soon as she had numbers and some of the new proposed budget completed.
Sandy Knott asked if anyone had a current Committees List.  Randy Kaehler produced a 2024 list.  Heather Kegg said that she would confirm if there had been any changes.
Amby Wallace asked if Chief Michael Thompson was working on the roads both in term of boundaries and speeds.  The Washington Township Officers confirmed that he was working on it, but that they couldn’t really provide an update since he couldn’t be at the meeting.
Mel Rotroff wanted to be sure that everyone at the meeting was aware that there is no tax money going into the Parks Fund, and that there had never been as far as he knew.  He restated that all Parks money came in from donations. 
Sandy Knott asked if we wanted to have the Village Holiday Lights Contest again this year.  She said she thought it would be nice if Council could go out and view all the homes in the Village and vote without anyone having to register.  Council seemed to be willing.  Sandy Knott told them all to think about it and get back to her with a date by September’s meeting.
Amby Wallace added that as far as Parks Grants, we are very limited in what we can apply for.  She stated that there were very specific criteria that must be met to be eligible, and that there was almost always a local match due which the Village cannot afford.  Pat Parish noted that we also had to be very careful to watch for “strings” that came with money awarded.
Amby Wallace told Council that she has received all the paperwork for the Indian Lake Youth Soccer to use the fields and would like Council’s approval.  Pat Paris made a motion to approve the use of Village fields by Indian Lake Youth Soccer, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore then opened the floor up to guests.

Guest Clayton Hooker asked for an update on the streetlights for Poplar Street.  Dave Scott replied that we did have most of the parts, but we could not begin installation until the VAC is repaired and returned to the Village.

Guest Clayton Hooker asked for an update on the new municipal building.  Council replied that there was nothing that could be announced yet, but that it should be soon.

Guest Clayton Hooker said that he would prefer that Council passed more Ordinances on 3 readings so that the public had time to give their opinions.  Heather Kegg noted that most Ordinances were being passed on emergency currently because they could not wait for 3 months.

Mel Rotroff made a motion to adjourn, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next council meeting will be Tuesday, September 2nd, 2025.
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